Sturgeon Heights Music Parent Association (SHMPA) 
Minutes of May 17, 2018 (6:30)
Present: Dennis Rondeau, Kathy Byrne, Heather Howie, Cheryl Hacault, Jas Warner, Denise Reles, Greg Cooper
Regrets: Dave Hennigar, Avonlea Armstrong-Green, April Moreau, Barb Engel
Chair person: Dennis Rondeau
Minutes Recorded by: Heather Howie
Call to Order:  The meeting was called to order at 6:35 p.m.
Adoption of Minutes:  
Moved by Cheryl Hacault that the March 22, 2018 minutes be adopted as circulated.  Seconded by Denise Reles.  CARRIED.
Moved by Cheryl Hacault that the April 24, 2018 minutes be adopted as circulated.  Seconded by Dennis Rondeau.  CARRIED.

Treasurer’s Report (Cheryl Hacault):  
Balance at April 30, 2018 (Community Builder account #100100 155462)










$ 8,386.99
Misc. /General






$   2,368.05
Cuba Legacy Fund


  


$           0.00
Student Accounts


  


$   1,372.20

Big Band Dance



  

$   4,564.74
Brandon Jazz Festival


  


$         82.00
Bank Balance at April 30, 2018 (Business Savings account #200300 155462)










$   3,986.20
Fundraising Report (Denise Reles):
· Show and Save is booked for the beginning of school in September, 2018, 
· Date for Peak of the Market delivery is booked for Wednesday, December 12, 2018; Divisional Choirs will ‘piggy back’ with us on this fundraiser – kids in both Divisional Choirs and CSHC Music Program may place orders with whatever group they want the funds to go into for their individual fundraising accounts and can place multiple orders between each group, but per order, funds can not be divided.

· Bothwell Cheese is also a possibility at any time

Action:  Denise will prepare order forms/info for Show and Save for start of school.
Music Director’s Reports (Kathy Byrne):

Kathy reported:
· Jazz Concert at the WAG – May 29, 2018; $5.00 at door
We discussed ways to increase revenue to assist in covering the cost of this venue.  For this year, communication has already been distributed to students with cost of $5.00 at the door; next year, we may consider raising the cost of admission.  We would need to know numbers attending in order to adjust the price of admission accordingly in the future. 

Action:  Denise to bring cash box.  Jas to bring float (loonies, toonies and $5 bills).  Dennis and Heather will collect money at the door and record number of people attending the event.   
· Concert Band Concert in CSHC Gym – June 7, 2018; silver collection at the door via the Tuba Case.  SHMPA will keep the proceeds.
Action:  Denise to bring table cloth/decorations.  Denise and Barb will work at the door.  Dennis will present scholarships/bursary and during his speech briefly mention the AGM next fall and invite people to think about taking on an executive position or work on BBD committee, etc.
· Kathy read letters of application the directors received from 4 students (Emma Lewis – for U of M Summer Band Camp, Caleb Rondeau – for Blue Stem Choir fees, Paige Sagert – for U of M Jazz Camp, Joyce German – for U of M Jazz Camp) for SHMPA Scholarships and from 1 student (Cole Hennigar – for Faculty of Music at U of M in the fall 2018) regarding the SHMPA Bursary.  Kathy expressed all students listed are qualified candidates and highly deserving of SHMPA support.
Kathy noted she has received a donation of $200 from West Side Jazz Band (a group that uses the band room to practice weekly) that they have requested be used to support music scholarships for students.

Moved by Greg Cooper that SHMPA award $700 to Cole Hennigar for Post Secondary Music Study Bursary (upon completion of term 1 with proof of registration for term 2) and $125 to each of the 4 students(Emma L, Caleb R, Paige S, Joyce G) to attend Band Camps/Choir registration Scholarships.  Seconded by Jas Warner.  CARRIED.  
President’s Report (Dennis Rondeau):
· Trophy Case/Display Cabinet for Music Awards – the music students and directors are very proud of the awards they’ve earned and as such, should have an appropriate display case to ‘show them off.’  The school is looking into having a display case installed between the band and choir rooms for the 2018-19 year.
Action:  Dennis to attend the next CSHC Parent Advisory Committee meeting with this request on behalf of the students.  Denise to notify Dennis of the meeting date.

· SHMPA AGM date set:  Tuesday, October 23 at 7:00 pm in the band room

· We will have a September SHMPA Executive meeting to discuss items for the AGM
Action: Need to devise a message for the school/band website regarding AGM date and executive positions available/volunteers needed.
Big Band Dance (read by Dennis as emailed from Barb Engel):
Firstly I (Barb) would like to acknowledge Jas and Michelle for working with me to make this event unfold with fun and laughter.  A huge thank you to Kathy Byrne for all the work she did in getting the bands ready.   A thank you to Matt Walden for his support in the running days to the event, as Kathy directed the continued growth of our children during a time when her family needed her full attention.  Thank you also to Joel Green – his attention to detail and extremely good ear made for excellent execution of sound.  Thank you also to Dennis for the lighting, and set up of the system with Joel.

The sub-committee would like to acknowledge the work and organization done by the previous Co-coordinator Pat Haldane-Wilsone.  The “to-do” lists and the break down by month were so well explained and easy to follow.

The changes we made:

Change #1 - We introduced a three level pricing system: adults $25, seniors $25 and Students $15.  After doing informal inquiries, the student price did help more students attend.  I am not sure if the senior price made a difference.  Suggestion would be that next year, have a table price $250, an adult price and a student price.  Ultimately this price change did cost us; however, informal evaluation also believes that we sold more tickets because of these rebates.

Change #2 – We had Caboto Centre handle the food.  This was a win-win situation.  It was cost affective for us, and we also did not have to handle any food.  We did not need multiple people to transport food from Costco and we did not need volunteers to but cheese and roll meat.  In fact, the staff at Caboto handled everything except for the chips.  The Centre also made great accommodation with a water table, coffee, and the bar ran so smoothly.  Caboto Centre also waived the $450 bartender fee when they heard our numbers were low.  They then only had one bartender, and still, this area ran very smoothly.   The only last minute hiccup was that we were not allowed to bring the donation of pop into the building for the students to consume.  We as a sub-committee decided to make the pop a part of the silent auction and the student then had to purchase a pop from the bar.  We did have tons of water for the performers in their change rooms. In the exit meeting with Amanda at the Caboto Centre, Barb will discuss if it was good for the Caboto Centre.

Things to be proud of...

· The Silent Auction was all created without the monies from the executive.  A special thank you to Cheryl for the donation of the chair.

· The volunteers that would have been used for food were used on the silent auction and I think our profit proves that this was good use of volunteers.

· The food was less stressful

· The set up and take down went very smoothly

· The students played great!

· The flow of the room really worked (closing the south doors to the lobby, meant traffic went through the action area)

· Food table was supposed to be straight through; this mistake was a Caboto staff issue.

From an organizers point of few, the night was a success.  Cheryl will give more detail to the financial results.  This will include ticket sales and profit.

Cheryl reported:

· Total profit ~$2340.00 this year; $3450 last year

· Ticket sales were 205 (113 adults, 37 seniors, 55 students) & 1 complimentary ticket to total $4425.00
· Silent auction raised $1067.50 ($5.18 per person this year; $4.20 per person last year)
Barb’s report continued:
Our job tonight as an executive is to discuss and decide if we can continue running the Big Band Dance at the Caboto Centre.  Our profit must be considered.  Was the profit enough?  Do we need to re-think the venue, and maybe have the Big Band Dance in our gym, and ask our culinary team to cater?  This is just a suggestion!  

Please take some time to discuss.  I will take your recommendations to Amanda.

If the executive does decide to continue at the Caboto Centre, then please have a motion put forward to have a cheque made for $600 made out to Mona Lisa Ristorante - the deposit for the 2019 BBD holding the date Saturday, April 27, 2019.  It is also a tradition to hold the following year (2020) in the books (Kathy, we will need to confirm the date).

If the executive decides to go a different direction, then we need to access what we need to do next.  As we need to start the process for Lottery License with details as soon as we can.

Discussion ensued and it was decided that we would continue to hold the BBD at a venue outside the school. It was felt we would lose the ambience of this event, along with the acoustics, if it were in the gym; as well, without being a licensed venue and possibly ‘less classy’ it would be potentially difficult to sell tickets for $25.  

It was agreed that BBD can’t be our only fundraiser to sustain finances in the future beyond next year.  Other options of fundraisers were discussed including Bud, Spud Event or Coffee House/Cabaret however, these events overlap with the divisional choirs and the grad committee and as such, may not be well supported if we were to run similar events.  
Another option could be to save money by discontinuing the year end Jazz concert at the WAG and moving this concert to the school theatre to avoid having to do another fundraiser over and above BBD.  Although this would save over $2000 per year, it is the best venue in the city and very special for the students to be able to perform in such a venue.  
Action: We will track numbers at the WAG this year and then further discuss by how much we would need to increase the price of admission at the WAG next year and determine if it’s possible to cover the cost.  If not, we can then discuss different venue options for the Jazz Concert.
Other potential venues were discussed for BBD other than Caboto, but it was hard to think of a comparable venue for the price Caboto charges.  Thus it was decided to stay at Caboto for next year.

Moved by Denise Reles to have a cheque for $600 made out to Mona Lisa Ristorante - the deposit for the 2019 BBD holding the date Saturday, April 27, 2019.    Seconded by Jas Warner.  CARRIED
2020 BBD date was previously set by SHMPA for April 25, 2020.

Action:  Barb to forward to Caboto the 2019 deposit and reserve the date of April 25 for 2020. Barb/Jas to discuss with Amanda at Caboto and concerns they encountered this year as part of the exit interview and in preparation for next year
Finally, the executive discussed ways to improve promoting attendance for BBD at the Middle School level.

Action:  SHMPA member to attend Winter Concerts at the Middle Schools to advertise BBD.
New Business:
· As emailed by Barb and read by Dennis: 

At this time, I (Barb) need to announce my resignation from the executive.  It is hard for me to do this as Owen enters his graduation year; however, as I look at my calendar and make real the commitment I want to make to my Thesis, I feel I need to step down from volunteering with SHMPA.  Thank you to everyone for working with me.  I truly value music education; I truly value the support that SHMPA gives the students that strive to better themselves through the arts.
Action:  Jas to discuss with Michelle Ager re: co-chairing BBD next year and recruiting additional sub committee members

· Year end Band/Choir Concert

Denise Reles moved that we spend $150.00 on concert prizes at the 2018 year end Concert Band/Concert Choir Concert.  Seconded by Greg Copper.  CARRIED.

Action:  Denise and Dennis to purchase.
Next Meeting Dates:
· No June meeting
· September Meeting: TBA pending Doodle responses - at 6:30 in the Staff Room 
Action:  Dennis to send out Doodle for All to reply re: availability to meet the week of September 10-14. Kathy to obtain permit??.  Dennis to forward the Agenda.
Adjournment: The meeting was adjourned at 8:40 p.m.
